Minutes of the Sanson Community Committee held in the supper room of the Sanson Community Hall on Wednesday 9th March 2022 at 7.02pm.

Present: Grant McGaughey, Chris Smith, Pam Workman, Alan Peck, Joel Wiapo.

Apologies: Steve Smith, Andrew Quarrie, Jen Berquist.

Minutes from Wednesday 12th January 2022 Meeting were accepted as true and correct.

No. In regards to the financial report in February's report, I picked up on an error on my part for the opening balance for the Sanson Community Market and have corrected everything now, so the financial report is from Wednesday 12th January 2022 to Monday 28th February 2022.

Moved: Pam Workman. Second: Joel Wiapo.

Matters Arising:

Wood Splitter: Chris has asked Pete Meacheam if the Committee could borrow his wood splitter and he has allowed us to use it to split up the logs.

Logs at Sanson School: It was decided that on Saturday 13th March 2022 at 8.30am, to meet up at the school to cut up the remaining 9 logs in the 1st pile.

Chris will be making up a flyer to advertise for pre-orders for firewood and pinecones. It was discussed on the price for the firewood which will be \$85 per cube + delivery and \$5 per bag for pinecones and set amounts for the delivery fee.

Passed and accepted by all Committee members present at the meeting

Anzac Day: Joel Wiapo has done up a rough order of service and will follow up with an email to be sent out to everyone involved. Ross Polkinghorne will be the guest speaker at the service.

Financial Reports:

Sanson Community Market Sanson Community Hall

12th January 2022 to 28th February 2022 9th February 2022 to 28 February 2022

Opening Balance: \$16,329.93 **Opening Balance:** \$5066.61

Money In: \$430.49 **Money In:** \$275.14 **Money Out:** \$523.00 **Money Out:** Nil

Closing Balance: \$16,237.85 Closing Balance: \$5341.75

Donation Account: \$2282.15

Inwards Correspondence:

Speed Management Programme 2022. Manawatu District Council. We want to make our District's roads safer! So we need your feedback on some proposed low cost-low risk improvements we're looking to implement that we believe will help reduce accidents. These include:

Permanent Speed Limit changes to Halcombe Township.

Permanent Speed Limit changes to Sanson Township.

Permanent Speed Limit changes to rural roads between Feilding, Halcombe and Sanson.

30kph Variable speed limit installations for Feilding High School, Feilding Intermediate School and North Street School.

Rural Activated Intersection Warning System (RAIWS), a vehicle operated Variable Speed limit that lowers the limit when traffic is approaching an intersection (No.1 Line Longburn & Karere Rd) from the side road(s). Your feedback on these proposed improvements will be factored into our processes to ensure that we're making the best decision for all road users in these communities."

Grant responded by email to the Manawatu District Council with his feedback in regards to this.

I am very pleased that MDC has finished the speed review that was started about 6 years ago (better late than never) I for one agree with the limits in Sanson, But it doesn't concern the main issue about SH 1 and 3 with the speed into Sanson(no 100kph to 70kph then into a 50kph as When coming from Wellington into the school end of Sanson to the corner, 95% of cars, trucks, and motorbikes are still doing 90kph about 20 meters before the intersection than most think don't think they have to when

turning left giving way to cars coming through to bulls from P/north. NZTA have said this is NOT a problem. But when they came to get feedback about the Bulls- Ohakea area 99% of Sanson complained about this, and yet NZTA has not listened and said we are not going to touch it and we are only interested in the Bulls- Ohakea area. I have been on the safer roads website but it just goes to the Bulls plan. So NZTA won't listen to anyone.

Neighbourhood support Manawatu:

New community engagement coordinator: Kyle Van de Bittner will be taking over from Aly Thompson. Kyle will take care of the core support for our neighbourhood groups, leading our CDEM support for rural communities and all our newsletters & communication with the community. We have made the strategic decision to separate this role form the org management side of things, to make sure it receives dedicated attention it deserves. Once he is settled in Kyle will get in touch to come along to your meetings to meet you all, but please be aware that it'll take a few months to get around you all as there are 15 committees and he is only working part-time.

Janine Hawthorn. MDC. 9th Volunteer Recognition Event 2022.



General Business:

Alan Peck mentioned there are 2 trees at Sanson Domain near the Blocarts that need attention and Chris will be contacting them in regards to this.

Chris will also be making contact with St Johns for an update on the AED install at Sanson Community Hall and also about the bus shelters for Sanson.

Meeting Closed at 8.20pm

Next meeting in the supper room is on Wednesday 13th April 2022 at 7pm.